## +Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

**Rector**: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) E-mail: **holytrinityrev@gmail.com**; Website: **holytrinitygrandfalls.ca** 

The bulletin is given to the glory of God and in loving memory of Gunner James King, Lance Corporal Alfred Hiscock, and Sapper Donald Hiscock by Robert Hiscock Lest We Forget

Service Times for October 31 <sup>st</sup> – November 7 <sup>th</sup> , 2021		
Sunday, November 7 <sup>th</sup> All Saint's Sunday	Holy Eucharist (BAS)	10:30 a.m.
Thursday, November 4 <sup>th</sup>	Holy Eucharist (BAS)	9:30 a.m.
Sunday, November 14 <sup>th</sup> 25 <sup>th</sup> after Pentecost	Morning Prayer (BAS)	10:30 a.m.

Isaiah 25:6-9 Psalm 124
Revelation 21:1-6a John 11:32-44

Reader: Martha Beson

**Welcome Everyone**. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us today. If you require a Hearing Assist Device, please ask the Greeters for one.

Ministry Sharing. On November 21<sup>st</sup>, Rev. Jeff and Rev. Robin will be doing a pulpit exchange for the purpose of getting to know one another's parish and sharing in the fellowship ministry of our church.

**Music Ministry.** The Vestry of Holy Trinity church would like to announce that we are seeking out a leader for the music ministry here at your Church. People interested can contact the church to submit their résumé and for a job description. For any comments, questions, or concerns, please call the office at 489-3002, Wednesday, 9:00 a.m. – 12 noon or Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. Or email holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com

**Volunteers Needed.** The Central Newfoundland Hospital Auxiliary is recruiting new members and volunteers. Volunteers are needed for the hospital gift shop at the Central Newfoundland Regional Health Centre (CNRHC) in Grand Falls-Windsor. If interested, please call Central Health Volunteer Services at 571-4850 for more details about this rewarding volunteer role. *Please note that CNRHC is only recruiting for Gift Shop volunteers at this time.* 

**Volunteers Needed.** If you are able to help out with the SOUND SYSTEM on Sundays, please contact Rev. Robin, 631-0087 or George Dominix, 489-2609.

**New Email Address.** Rev Robin's email outlook account is now closed down. Please add his new email address to your contacts. **holytrinityrev@gmail.com** 

**Bible Study**. Bible Study is on <u>Mondays</u> from **10:00 a.m.** – **11:45 a.m**. in the Chapel. Please use the main entrance.

**Senior Fitness.** Holy Trinity Senior Fitness have resumed classes on Tuesday and Friday mornings.

## **ACW News.**

- **1.** Next regular meeting will be **November 10**<sup>th</sup> at <u>7:30 p.m</u>. in the parish hall. All ladies of the congregation are welcomed. Our act of kindness for this meeting: please bring a monetary donation for the Royal Canadian Legion.
- **2. Fall Fair/Christmas Tea.** Mark your calendar for these upcoming dates: **November 27**<sup>th</sup> Fall Fair; **December 11**<sup>th</sup> Christmas Tea. Details at a later date.
- **3. Calendars.** Church calendars are \$5. Contact Karen Brown at 489-6490.

**Grab Bags for the ACW Fall Sale**. If you would like to donate items for this project, you are asked to put the items in the container at the back of the church. The container will be there until <u>Sunday</u>, <u>November 21<sup>st</sup></u>. Items can be for any age and gender. Some examples are: household items, school items, toys, jewelry, clothes (socks, mitts, scarves, etc).

**A Walk to Bethlehem**. Please continue to place your steps in the boxes at the church entrances, or through email or phone call. May we continue to increase our health in body, mind and spirit in our walk.

**Secretary Office Hours.** Secretary will be working from home for the next couple of weeks, therefore, the office will not be opened during the regular schedule time. We apologize for the inconvenience. You can contact secretary at the following Email Address: <a href="mailto:holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com">holytrinitysecretarygfw@gmail.com</a>

**Bulletin Messages.** Please have all bulletin notices emailed to the secretary by Wednesday evening.

Greeters. Terry Brown, Bob Dawe, Ed Eastman, Roy Goulding, Nancy Jackson

Thank you, God, for the tremendous sacrifices made by those who have gone before us and attained sainthood. Bless the memories of your saints, dear God. May we learn how to walk wisely from their examples of faith, dedication, worship, and love, in the honour and noble victory of the martyrs. Amen

## The Diocese of Central Newfoundland Protocol regarding the implementation and Usage of the Government Vaccination Passport

- Our government has made it clear that Proof of Vaccination is required of all Churches by law.
- In spite of the ambiguity created by the Government's launch of the Vaccination passport, they have made it clear that the requirements mandated should the Vaccination protocol not be used, is NOT an optional pathway, but is only to be used in exceptional circumstances.
- Proof of Vaccination, either through the Government Passport Electronic application, Government issued paper, or cards will be required for all services of regular worship as of October 22
- IMPORTANT: At the time of this writing, usage of the Vaccination passport continues to require all restrictions in relation to masking, seating, social distancing and all gatherings. In addition, all existing Government restrictions around social gatherings, group meetings, food preparation, and meals remain in place.
- We affirm our love and commitment to unvaccinated individuals, and commit to doing all that we are permitted to ensure inclusion as members of our faith community.
- At the discretion of parish incumbents, in consultation with the bishop, services requiring pastoral needs may be conducted without use of the vaccine passport. These will include but are not limited to: Confirmations, Baptisms Weddings and Funerals.
- Clergy may, if a need is discerned hold services designated as being held under the government exception guideline.
- All clergy are to be vigilant in knowing and following the most current Government guidelines.
- Each parish will provide help upon request for people to obtain the vaccination passport, or any documentation needed.
- Any Parish or congregation that is not ready to implement the Vaccine Identification protocol by October 22, are to follow the government exemption rules currently in place if the Vaccination passport is not used.

## Government Exemption Rules (From the Government Website) Faith-Based Organizations.

If faith-based organizations do not verify proof of vaccination for all attendees at faith-based gatherings, they will be subject to the following restrictions: Capacity is limited to 50 per cent; Everyone must wear a non-medical mask at all times (including the officiant and musicians); Congregational singing is not permitted; The names and contact information of all attendees must be recorded and retained for 14 days for contact tracing, and must be shared with public health officials if requested; Physical distancing must be maintained between individuals from different family groups; and, Entry must be restricted to only those who do not have COVID-19 symptoms and who are not required to self-isolate for any reason.

